
 

January 10, 2023 Meeting 

 

Call to order       Carol Olszewski 

● Meeting was called to order at 7:04PM.     

Approval of Minutes                                         Lori Toth 

● Meeting notes from the November and December meeting are posted on the SMP website.  
Meeting minutes were approved at this meeting. 

President’s Report      Carol Olszewski 

●  Details for applying for scholarships will be out soon. They are managed through the 

counseling office. Volunteers hours are a portion of the scoring of those applications. 

Parent hours do also contribute. Students log hours through google classroom 

document. Parents hours are logged on website. Students need 10 hours per year for 

any leadership position and for eligibility for scholarships. 

● We are looking for volunteers to help with the March Jazz Fest Fundraiser. This is going 

to be on 3/8/23 from 7:00-9:30pm. We need assistance with finishing to put raffle 

baskets together. If you are interested in helping please contact Carol Olszewski or 

Christa Bomeli.  

● Band Camp will will Sunday 7/23/23- Friday 7/28/23. We will be going to Mount Union 

College. Information hopefully will be sent out in the next month or so for families to 

begin planning. Cost will be in this packet.  

● We also need help with the nominating committee from all music groups. Lori Toth will 

chair the committee so reach out to her if interested in being a part of that.  

● Scholarship committee needs about 2-3 volunteers. If interested let Jody Halley know.  

● The Queen of hearts drawing at the Rollhouse is now suppporting SMP. Thursday are the 

drawing. 

 



Vice President of Purchasing     Leslie Perlberg and Debra Brandt 

● Concessions for spring sports will start soon. Smaller scale than football. There is a large Track 

invitational in May that we will need volunteers for.  

Vice President of Communication    Beth Roseman 

●  No report 

Vice President Fundraising     Christa Bomeli 

● Jazz Fest needs volunteers. Some help would be things like filling out requests on websites, 
donations of items, people to pick things up that are donated, gift certificates and tickets to 
events are always good items to donate. We will have raffle baskets online.  
 

Treasurer’s Report      Nitin Yoshi 

● Approximately $3000 profit from Stoller fundraiser 
● Fall concessions raised about $25, 360 

Band Representative      Debbie Klein 

● No report 

Orchestra Representative     Gloria Liu 
● No report 

 
Choir Representative                                               Dana Lewis  

● Students signing at basketball games, both boys games and girls games has been very 
successful.  

● Mim will start week of 1/20/23.  
 

Starlette Representative       
● No Report      Betsy 

 
Director Reports 

Orchard:  
a. Band     Trent Siebert 

1/24/23 Concert. There will be 2 concerts, 5th grade at 6:45pm and then 6th grade will 
perform at 8:00pm. 

b.  Choir     Heather Kleman 
No report 

c.  Orchestra    Gerry MacDougall 
1/26/23 Concert. This will be 2 mini concerts. 
 
Middle School:   

a. Choir     Stephanie Bettinger 
            -No Report 

d. Band     Rob Luce  
            -2/2/23 Concert. There will be 6 kids representing Solon at the District 7 Middle  



School Honors Band at Mentor in February.  
 

             -Jazz Bands are in full swing. They will play at the concert in February.  
       e.   Orchestra    Gerry MacDougall 

- 1/31/23 Concert 
  

 
High School   

e. Starlettes    Kelly Wilson 
i. No report 

f. Choir     Gary Lewis  
i. No report 

g. Band     Mark Mauldin 
i. 2/16/23 Concert 

ii. Pep Band has been performing at both boys/girls basketball games. 
iii. Leanne Moses has been selected School Board President now. She is a 

strong band supporter and with numbers increasing at middle school 
levels we might need to ask board for more teaching help.  

iv. Change in conference for next year means change in who we are playing 
in sports. 

v. 2 high school students are representing at OMEA. 
vi. Christopher Wang auditioned for all state Ohio Music Educators. 

  
h. Orchestra    Gerry MacDougall 

 
i. Concert will be 2/14/23. 

                                      
     
Committee Reports: 
No Reports 
 
New Business:  

1. Want to start in Spring doing small ensemble in Middle Schools. This would consist of Orchestra 
and Band. 

 
Meeting adjourned at 7:40pm 
Next meeting is  
  2/7/23 7:00pm 
  3/7/23 7:00pm 
 
 


